

March 28,2024
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for March 28,2024 was called to order by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Mike Deibert, Bob Betzold, and Pam Exley (Admin. Assist.).  Guests were recorded in the attendance book.  This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

· Matt McSparren  made a motion  to add an item to the agenda concerning the Rec Center.  This will be item #8. This was seconded by Mike Deibert, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).
1.  MINUTES
· Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the March 14,2024 meeting.  Mike Deibert made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Matt McSparren seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
· Mike Deibert made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).

3.  PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –

·         1. Approval of the Bid for the Belt Loader for $195,000.  Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the bid to Stephson Equipment.  Bob Betzold seconded the motion.  Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).

               2. Bids for the spray in place oil were opened on March 21 at the Oil Region COG Meeting.  They came in as follows:  Suite-Kote CRS-2PM - $2.577 a gallon, E-1 Prime $3.25 a gallon-Total bid $195,875  
                Midland    CRS-2PM - $2.81 a gallon, E-1 Prime $3.50 a gallon -Total bid $213,550

                Russell Standard  CRS-2PM - $2.87 a gallon, E-1 Prime $3.23 a gallon- Total bid $217,834

Suite-Kote was the low bidder at $195,875.  Matt McSparren made a motion to award the bid to Suite-Kote as the low bidder.  Mike Deibert seconded. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).

               3. Bids for aggregates were also opened on March 21 at the Oil Region COG.  There was only 1 bidder for aggregates, which was IA Construction at $30.70 a ton for #8 Limestone, $25.70 a ton for 2A Limestone and $30.70 a ton for Limestone Sand.  The total bid was $99,275.  Mike Deibert made a motion to accept this bid for aggregate.  Matt McSparren seconded.  Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).
               4. Thomas Carothers had submitted a letter of resignation from the Zoning Hearing Board.  He has served on that board since 1994.  Matt McSparren made the motion to accept his resignation.  Mike Deibert seconded.  Motion carried.
(Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).

               5.  Approval of the Draft copies of the 2023 Audits.  Matt McSparren made the motion to approval the audits with Bob Betzold seconding.  Motion carried.  (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).
              6. Regina Deloe presented the Supervisors with a few amendments to the current zoning.  These are just being brought to the Supervisors for approval to send them to the Venango County Planning Commission.   Matt McSparren made the motion to have these sent to the Venango County Planning Commission.  Mike Deibert seconded this motion.  Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).
             7. Action for Case#2024-2-Conditional Use for Dog Grooming/Boarding Facility.  Supervisors stated they were ready to vote on this tonight. Matt McSparren made the motion to approve with Bob Betzold seconding.  Motion carried. 
(Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).
             8.  Rec Center-Matt McSparren explained that a feasibility study is needed to determine the need for a Rec Center in our area.  At a meeting yesterday,  the School District and the County Commissioners agreed to put in $10,000 each towards the study.  They need to have the Township put the other $10,000 to complete the match for the grant for this study.  A brief discussion followed.  Matt McSparren made a motion to give $10,000 to the feasibility study for the Rec Center.  Mike Deibert seconded.  Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Mike Deibert – yes, Bob Betzold - yes).

4.  STAFF REPORTS – 
Administration Assistant – Pam Exley reported that a Thank You had been received from the Venango Youth Field Days for the Townships donation.  She also reported that she had attended the Oil Region COG meeting where over $800,000 of bids were opened from the joint bids that were put out.  This is a major savings in advertising for all the municipalities involved.  There was also the annual spring dinner of the Venango County Association of Township Officials that she attended.  Commissioner Breene spoke on the need for municipalities to apply for grants to get their fire departments.  The annual meeting of the Oil Region Joint Sewage Agency was held last night here at the Township building in which she also attended.  Pam also reported that the AG-385 and PURTA reports have been completed and submitted. 
 5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
          Gordon Bickel spoke on roadway safety on various roads in the township.  He then spoke on different road signs in the area.  
           Dave Waters thanked the Supervisors for their vote tonight for their business.
6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – 
           Bob Betzold  spoke briefly about the Rec Center. 

           Matt McSparren gave the Cranberry robotics Teams a pat on the back for all they have done.  He stated it is quite an accomplishment.
   The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be April 11 2024, at 10:30 AM. There being no further business, Bob Betzold made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:42PM. Seconded by Mike Deibert. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren -yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes)
ATTEST:
Chad Findlay
Contracted Consultant

